
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY
SBDM MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

December 8, 2011
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

 Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher, Theresa Collins-teacher, Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Guest:  Mr. Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent of Finance and Donna Propes-FRC Coordinator

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed December agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Collins-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)

Mrs. Handel presented the November minutes.  No changes were made and committee approved minutes as presented.  (Cofer-1st, Ghaderi-2nd )
Good News- Mrs. Handel reported on the Howevalley display at the Towne Mall during American Education Week.  A sample of recent student projects and papers were displayed.  Mrs. Ghaderi shared the success of the recent book fair and that the school won an IPAD for the most returns on the recent technology information sheet sent home to students.  Mrs. Handel spoke about high participation rate of parents and students with the recent PTO activities.  
Mrs. Handel presented the revised CSIP for approval.  Committee approved the revisions.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the first reading of the revised by-laws.  Committee members will be emailed copies for assistance with wording, typographical errors, and format.  

Donna Propes, FRYSC coordinator discussed the upcoming monitoring visit in April 2012 for the Howevalley Family Resource Center.  She also discussed cyber bullying and creating a survey for 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students.  Next month, Mrs. Propes will present the Continuation Application for the FRC program.

Accident reports from November to present were reviewed.  
The school activities and MUNIS budgets were given to members.
With no other business Mrs. Cofer made a motion to adjourn.  (Ghaderi-1st, Cofer-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:42 p.m.  


